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MEF: Immigration not listening to our grouses
BY ASHWIN KUMAR
newsdesk@thesundaily.com

KUALA LUMPUR: The 
Malaysian Employers 
Federation (MEF) will submit 
a letter to the Immigration 
Department to find out the 
rationale behind the new 
online system for Foreign 
Workers Permit (PLKS) 
through MyEG.

MEF executive director 
Datuk Shamsuddin Bardan 
said the immigration 
department should have 
allowed employers to try out 
the system and gauge its 
effectiveness before 
implementing it.

“We are not against the 
implementation of the system 
but rather how the authorities 
handled it including the 

employers who show up at 
the department,” he told 
theSun, adding that the 
federation has been flooded 
with hundreds of calls daily 
since the system was 
introduced on Jan 5.

A check by theSun at the 
immigration counters at 
Putrajaya and Damansara 
showed that employers were 
still showing up there. 

The counters for manual 
PLKS applications and 
renewals were closed but 
MyEG staff were seen 
teaching employers how to 
use the online system.

Shamsuddin said since 
meeting immigration 
department top officers is not 
going to be easy, it is better 
that we submit a letter on our 
views regarding the system.

He said employers are 
very unhappy that they have 
to pay RM38 for each online 
transaction or application.

“It’s not cheap. It’s a lot of 
money as employers handle a 
lot of applications,” he said of 
the levy.

Several employers who 
were met at the immigration 
office in Damansara said if the 
authorities do not listen to 
their grievances, they will 
have to file official complaints 
with the relevant authorities.

“It looks like no one is 
interested with our 
complaints. We tried 
approaching the immigration 
officers but they just tell us to 
learn how to use the online 
system,” said a company 
director who wished to be 
identified only as Ismail.


